# MINUTES OF GOSFORD DISTRICT TENNIS ASSOCIATION MEETING HELD WEDNESDAY, $5^{\mathrm{TH}}$ APRIL, 2000.

PRESENT: Dennis Stimson, Anne Thomas, Janie Byrne, Lynne Buchanan, Chris Cox, Pat Healy, Maureen Rowe

APOLOGIES: Steve Gibson, Ian Lowcock, Hal Moir, Megan Healey

MINUTES Meeting held 1/3/2000 – moved Chris Cox, seconded Anne Thomas

BUSINESS ARISING: Special General Meeting was deferred from 8/3/2000 as more discussion needed on some points. Will endeavour to hold in a couple of months.

Dennis reported water problem between courts 19 & 21 needs to be monitored.

Dennis still looking into quotes for courts 10 & 11.

Rain prevented Presentation Night on 11/3/00 and was held on 25/3/00 and was quite successful. Dennis will take gift of clock for Matthew to Alice Springs.

MINUTES Meeting with Gosford Tennis Centre on 28/2/00 – business arising:

Jennie and Rod require letter re commencement date for GST.

Tuesday Night Comp – one team pulled out completely, tried to ring Anne on mobile, they cannot get men and have not paid team fees.

Jennie has now given list of some unpaid fees which has been given to Anne.

Rex unable to commence work due to rain, Rod still has cheque for him when he requires same.

Lights on 5 and 6. Repaired 6, but fittings old. Cannot repair 5 at this time as do not have replacement parts and may have to replace the whole court lights very soon.

Replacement seats on driveway will be done after plans for driveway have been completed.

Round Robin, Sattelite and Myths and Legends day all went well.

Rod would like Junior Badge Meeting on  $1^{\rm st}$  May to start arranging teams and a meeting on  $8^{\rm th}$  May to finalise terms.

#### INCOMING CORRESPONDENCE:

- \* "Thank You" card from Mary Gordon
- \* Letter from Tennis NSW Re GST Seminar on
- \* Letter from Vince Roberts re refund Membership Fees
- Letter from Barry Armstrong re Saturday Afternoon team grading
- Letter from David Graham re loss of points
- Accounts from Gosford Tennis Centre
- "Thank You" from Megan Healey
- Cheque for \$1,000 for Sattelite Tournament
- Memo from Northunberland Region re Northumberland Region Inter-District
- Memo from Tennis NSW re 2000 Tennis Club Grants Program
- Memo from Tennis NSW re staff changes
- Letter from Lyn Andrews re Vanessa playing Inter-District
- Cheque from AMPOL, West Gosford with \$50 sponsorship cheque
- Letter from CBA with 2 dishonoured cheques

### **OUTGOING CORRESPONDENCE:**

Letter to Maxine Moore

#### TREASURER'S REPORT:

Cr Balance as at 29/2/00 \$51,361.25

Account from Wyoming Florist
Petty Cash for Anne
Accounts from Gosford Tennis Centre
Account Cougar Security
Cheque received for \$1,000 for running Sattelite Tournament

#### TENNIS COMMITTEE REPORT:

Letter from Barry Armstrong to be taken to their next meeting.

Query as to when AGM rules come into effect.

"Paddle Pop" forfeited 28/3/00 and dropped out as they cannot get men, now have a bye in that division.

Jamie reported on grading for this Saturday Comp. 5 divisions, some with a bye (29 teams).

Robyn Davis is now Competition Secretary and Troy assisting her with changeover.

Anne tabled report re "Paddle Pop".

(Tennis Committee Report contd)

Rod advised that Gary Jones offered to do gradings of all adults and we need someone to do juniors.

Perhaps Gary could hit with each grade members for levels – decided to give it a trial and assess how it works.

## JUNIOR COMMITTEE REPORT:

Bade had semi-s-last Saturday, some were rained out.

Gala Day last Friday was a big success, won by <u>Wamberal School</u>. <u>Junior Committee members assisted</u>.

Dennis advised that Mary Gordon's team has gone into the W Austin Cup. Have a team in Blackwall Cup, as they are all juniors a decision was made that Dane Fernandez and Lee Maraga will play 1 & 2 each week if available and the other 3 members will rotate. Lee is Captain.

<u>Various teams entered in Northunberland.</u> <u>40 odd teams, but no entries from Wyong, Toukley, Cessnock and other centres.</u>

#### L.M.W. REPORT:

Due to rain, ladies have been unable to play the past few weeks.

## **GENERAL BUSINESS:**

Constitution Meeting will now be held on 21/6/00 and hopefully the General Meeting will be held on 19/7/2000. Discussion held on what dates we should use for our year, suggested perhaps we should go from 1/5 to 30/4.

Dennis spoke to Tim Graham he correct dress.

Pat has ordered T Shirts for Inter-District.